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dates for your diary

Monday 6th February
e Family Voice meeting
2:30pm in The Morning Room

e Natural History Museum — Year 9
(originally The Sciendduseum)

Wednesday 8th February
Faraday Museum — Year 9

Thursday 9th February
Winkworth Arboretum— Year 7

Friday 10th February - Last day of term

Attendance

Whole school attendance for last week was 82%

Family Questionnaire
You'll remember that there was a Parental Questionnaire
attached to last week’s Friday Flyer. Your views of our school
are highly important to us. Please remember that your
completed questionnaire must be returned to the school by
Wednesday 8™ February. If you are sending it in electronically,
please send to office@stdominicsschool.org.uk

e Family Forum
o Celebratory Assembly — pupils only
e Parents’ Afternoon for Y11 pupils

Half-Term - 11th-19th February
inclusive

Monday 20th February
First day back after half-term

Wednesday 22nd February

Chichester Museum
(rearranged from Febst)

Thursday 2nd March
World Book Day

Friday 24th March
Celebratory Assembly — pupils only

Friday 31t March - Last Day of Term
e Easter Service (time tbhc)

e Easter Fayre—11lam

e Family forum —1pm —2:10pm

Easter Holidays — 31t March—-18" April

': §\“Let’s get collecting.”

St Dominic’s is, once again, collecting Active Kids vouchers. We
would very much appreciate it if you would kindly donate any
vouchers and put them in an envelope marked for the Front Office.

Year 9 Options Forms

Year 9 pupils now have until Friday 24" February to get their
options forms in so there is still plenty of time to find out more. Staff
at St Dominic’s will be on hand to assist them with this important
choice in lessons, as a topic in PSHCE, in therapy sessions and with
the school Careers Advisor, Catherine Hall.

Full report on Year 9 options on pagje

IMPORTANT - PHOENIX HOUSE RESIDENTIAL PHONE

The pupils’ payphone in Phoenix House is still out of order.
Parents can call the St Dominic’s main number and then dial
extension 260 or 270.

We will let you know when the phone is back in working order.
Apologies for any inconvenience caused.

inclusive

We are extremely privileged to work with the
school to help support our son into adult life.

PR
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YEAR 9 OPTIONS

On Friday 27 January Year 9 pupils and their families attended a talk about Key Stage 4 options subjects. This
was followed by a parents’ afternoon where pupils and families had the opportunity to talk to subject
coordinators and teachers, therapy staff and Catherine Hall, Careers Advisor. Pupils impressed staff and their
families by demonstrating mature attitudes, engaging well and offering helpful contributions and insights. We
recognise that transition isn’t easy, but luckily help is on hand to guide you!

Pupils learnt about:
e The types and range of qualifications available to them
e The core subjects they will be taking in Key Stage 4
e The options subjects available to them
e How to choose options.

Pupils were excited to learn about the range of options subjects available to them and talk it out with staff and
their families. As well as the core subjects, St Dominic’s is offering current Year 9 pupils a range of subjects
including:

e Art and Design GCSE

e Photography GCSE

e Design Technology GCSE

e Geography GCSE

e Health and Fitness Level 1VCERT
e Performance Arts Level 1/2 VCERT
e Food Technology Level 1/2 VCERT
Small Animal Care Level 1 LASER
Modern Foreign Language GCSE
Music GCSE

Vocational courses

We are able to do this by broadening our curriculum offer at Key Stage 4 to include 3 options subjects (subject
to uptake of Additional Science). As a small school, we are proud of our ability to offer this scope of curricula
and have the subject specialist teaching staff to be able to do so. This means that pupils are able to access the
broadest range of study in accredited academic and vocational courses, putting them in the best possible
position for their important next steps towards further education or apprenticeships and on to higher
education and/or employment.

Options Dos and Don’ts

* DO think about what you would like to do and you are able to do

* DO think about the subjects you might need for the career you would like to do

* DO keep your options open. Don’t try and specialise at this stage but aim for a good balance of
subjects

* DO work to your own strengths: if you like a lot of reading and writing then choose appropriate
subjects, otherwise think about more practical subjects

*  DON’T choose a subject because a friend is choosing it. There is no guarantee that you will be in the
same teaching groups!

*  DON'’T choose a subject because you like your teacher. Again, there is no guarantee that he/she will be
teaching your group next year.

Year 9 pupils now have until Friday"Zebruary to get their options forms in so there is still plenty of time to
find out more. Staffat o mi ni ¢’ s wi | | be on hand to assist the
topic in PSHCE, in theragssions and with the school Careers Advisor, Catherine Hall.



Members of the Drama Club watched ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’
DraMa [I.Ub Panto at The Phoenix Theatre in Bordon last week. Miss Rubens,
who runs our Drama Club, was one of the chorus members and
danced and sang her heart out throughout the show. It was
great to see her perform and really interesting to see the similarities and differences between our
school panto and this one. We even made a banner to cheer her on and gave her flowers at the end.

It was really good fun joining in with all the audience participation, “Oh no it wasn’t! Oh yes it was!”

SCP Targets Spring 2 2017
Week Commencing Target
20" February Short and Sweet
27" February Do the Right Thing
6th March Personal Space
13™" March Sitting to Learn
20" March Looking to Listen
27" March Hands Up




Another fun-packed week in KS2! Monday was our trip to Newlands Corner,
and despite the weather it was smiles all round. The children enjoyed learning
about the geography of the landscape and climbed lots of hills. Some of the boys
completed wildlife and fauna treasure hunts, and most importantly everyone
enjoyed a well-earned lunch in the café.

On Tuesday, we welcomed our assessment group and although they haven’t been in class with us, we have
enjoyed meeting up with them at lunch times. A huge ‘thank you’ to Tom who has given up his breaks and
lunchtimes to come and play with the new boys, acting as a fantastic role model. Also, a big ‘well done’ to
Henry who also sat with the group in the dining hall, making them feel very welcome.

We have seen yet more hard work in the core subject areas as the week has progressed, with positive
comments flooding in from all members of staff. Mrs Fabb-Seeley asked to give a special mention to Callum
and Oscar who have worked exceptionally hard in their literacy support sessions, and Mr Alonso asked to give
Tom and Callum a shout out for their amazing work in maths. All of the KS2 class groups are also taking it in
turns to experience some sessions in the Science and DT labs over the coming weeks, which is also very
exciting.

Breakfast club has continued to bring the KS2 pupils together each morning, with Dara, Louis, Owen and Tom
deserving a special mention for their continued support of one another. The boys have been noted to always
share the toppings around nicely, help each other out, and offer up their seats when then have finished. Billy
also deserves a special mention for often offering to help tidy away after the club has finished, and always
being so happy to see his friends in the mornings.

Finally, on behalf of all the staff working with your children, | would like to say a huge thank you for the WOW!
moments you have shared with us over the course of the week. Presenting these achievements in our golden
assembly this week was a truly heart-warming experience, and one that you could see filled the children with
sheer delight. We have now taken copies of all these moments and are displaying them on a collective board
so please do continue to send them in. If you run out of certificates, please just ask your tutor or contact me
directly. Thank you again once again for all of the ongoing support and engagement with us.

Emma Jones
Head of Key Stage 2




Fine to Finish

The target is to support pupils with the procedures involved in bringing an activity to a natural end in
e A conversation
e A piece of work

They may need to learn a strategy for what to say and what to do when an event has finished.
They may need support to stop working at the end of a lesson, even if they have not completed the activity.

Facts re: ASD

Many pupils do not recognise when an activity / interaction should come to an end (poor Theory of
Mind)

They may find it difficult to manage their time and often cannot easily work out how long an activity
should last

Some pupils experience an increase in anxiety levels at points of transition

Some individuals struggle with the rules of conversation and do not know when to stop talking or when
to allow the other person to talk

Often they seem to be unaware of the unwritten rules of social conduct and do not recognise subtle
cues from others that they are bored

They need clear, concise support to help them to learn these rules

Some pupils have a ‘perfectionist’ approach to life and become anxious when they think they might not
be able to meet their own high standard

They often find it difficult to leave a piece of work unfinished, they may refuse to stop working and
move onto their next lesson

They need to be given clear markers about how much time they have and when they will be able to
complete their work

Suggested Script

You have told me lots of things about (Daleks). It is fine to finish. It is now time for me to talk to
someone else.

There are 10 minutes left of the lesson. It is fine to finish working now; you can complete your maths in
tomorrow’s lesson / after school...

Hints and Tips
For finishing work:

This should form part of the plenary of the lesson.

Offer support by building up a routine with structure for ending a lesson to make it easier for pupils to
cope with anxiety.

This ensures consistency and introduces predictability.

Pupils need to be encouraged to check their homework and pack away their equipment (personal
organisation) before leaving the room.

Pupils may need verbal reminders and additional support to organise their belongings.

For conversation:

Be sensitive to the individual as this is likely to be an area of distinct weakness when encouraging them
to bring their conversation to a close



Men U for week beginning Monday 6" February 2017

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

BREAKFAST Cooked Breakfast
MORNING Choc Chip Cookies Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit Fruit Buns Fresh Fruit
SNACK
LUNCH Mediterranean Cottage Pie Boiled Ham & Gravy Burger Bar Beef Breaded Fish

Chicken

Quorn Mince al a

Vegetable Lasagne

Vegetable Risotto

Burgers, Bap etc.

Vegetarian Burger

Cheese, Tomato

King & Bap & Onion Quiche
New Potatoes Diced Fried Potatoes Roast Potatoes Chips
Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Jacket Potato Wedge Potatoes Stuffed Jacket
Mixed Vegetable Jacket Potato Potatoes
Carrots Sliced Green Beans Cabbage

Fresh Salad Bar
Tuna Mayo

Leeks

Fresh Salad Bar
Sliced Cheese

Mashed Swede

Fresh Salad Bar
Sliced Chicken

Carrots
Broccoli

Fresh Salad Bar
Ham

Baked Beans
Peas

Fresh Salad Bar

DESSERT Pineapple Sponge Rice Pudding & Jam Trifle & Cream Lemon Sponge Chocolate
& Custard & Lemon Sauce Brownie
& Cream

Fresh Fruit Basket

Fresh Fruit Basket

Fresh Fruit Basket

Fresh Fruit Basket

Fresh Fruit Basket

Yoghurt Yogurt Yogurt Yogurt
Yoghurt
AFTERNOON Swiss Tart Cheese Scones Baked Egg Custard Mini Pizzas
SNACK Tarts
SUPPER Braised Sausage & Fish Fingers Chicken Florentine Chilli con Carne
Onion Casserole Baked Beans Mashed Potatoes & Rice
Croquette Potatoes Chips Sweet Corn

Peas

There are nine
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Assemblies

W/C 30t January 2017
Theme — Numbers (in History)

Monday 30
Miss Maxted began the week with a code - in numbers - written on the screen —how could we work it out?

When deciphered, it spelled out the word ‘numbers’. We then moved onto the British Values debate,
beginning with a picture of Donald Trump and the information that he has signed an order banning people
from 7 specific countries from entering the United States for 90 days, in order to reduce the terrorist threat to
the citizens of the US. We then had a look at a very interesting table, showing the deaths of US citizens in 2014
by certain categories, including Islamic Jihadist immigrants (2), far right wing terrorists (5), lawnmowers (69),
armed toddlers (21) and being shot by another American (11,737). The question was posed — What would be
the safest thing to do to protect America and the world from guns? Opinions ranged from stronger gun laws to
tighter restrictions to banning American citizens from travelling to anywhere else in the world! But this raised
another question in line with our theme — is everything that is reported in the press and the news using
numbers and statistics a fair representation of reality? If another set of statistics was gathered would that give
us a different picture? The final point to note is that broadcasters choose what information they show us, so
maybe we need to remember that when watching the news.

Tuesday 31st January KS 2&3

Mr Ellis led a really interesting assembly concentrating on ‘lucky’ numbers — from the perspective of how they
are chosen. There was a hands-up activity where pupils and staff shared which was their lucky number and
more importantly —why. We didn’t learn which numbers would win us the lottery but we watched a couple of
snippets from YouTube explaining how logarithms can be used to select numbers — it lost me at one point... we
were then also treated to the formula explaining why we only have a one in 13 million (yes 1:13 000 000)
chance of winning the UK lottery, which might explain why very few of us know any Lottery millionaires.

Wednesday 1st — Extended Tutor time

Thursday 2nd KS 4&5

Miss Rackstraw began the assembly by playing a track from the musical ‘Rent’ — 525,600 minutes. It talks
about the number of minutes in a year, and how you can measure that period of time. We then had the
opportunity to share how we would measure a year —is it in terms of days/sunsets/midnights/cups of
coffee/inches — distance/laughter or strife as the song lists or something else? Some of the examples were —
seasons, weeks, the school calendar (half terms and terms), birthdays, church festivals (Christmas, Easter,
Harvest etc.), one person who is a long distance runner measures it in miles run! Miss Rackstraw came up with
a few more examples we might choose — football seasons, books read, holidays taken, films watched, family
occasions. The song concludes with suggestions that are very life-affirming — love, acts of kindness,
understanding each other, special times shared —a good point to ponder as we go out —how do we measure
and mark our days here on earth?

Friday 3rd — Good News

This morning’s assembly was wall-to-wall Positive Slips, POINTS certificates and Good News. The half termly
POINTS award certificates were handed out by Mr Roberts, Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum plus 6" Form
Rewards, all applauded supportively by the pupils and students present. We also had the opportunity to greet
four very young students who were in on assessment this week and Miss Jones presented each of them with a
certificate individually. They were all able to come to the front of Chapel, shake hands and receive their
certificate, no mean feat when everything is so new and strange so well done to them.

Positive Slips were shared by staff, and compered by Mr Morton. The winner this week of the Positive Slips
was .... (revealed in the Positive Slips section). Congratulations!



Positive Slips

Adam E
Adam was very helpful to other members of the class when practising multiplication using written methods.

Adam G
The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one.

Alfie W
. For doing well to ignore distractions and continuing on with his work

e Worked hard to attempt GCSE-style fractions and multiplying mixed numbers with fractions
e Worked independently on poetry tasks

. For attitude and respect, above and beyond

. Respectful to peers or adults.

Archie

. Luke, Archie and Joshua independently built a Lego model together. They showed support to each other by taking turns and
checking information with each other. They showed excellent teamwork and communication skills.

e  The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one.

Ben
Worked hard in Maths this week.

Brandon
e  Brandon tried very hard today and showed understanding of a difficult topic.He didn't yawn at all!
. Pupils worked hard completing many tasks on decimals

Bruce
e  Bruce showed great teamwork and sportsmanship during basketball in P.E. Bruce encouraged a peer to participate
e  Worked really hard in Maths and were completely focused throughout the lesson.

Callum B — Osprey

e  Willing to help Mrs. Steels to prepare food for parents evening in KS2. Polite to others and worked really well in a team. Callum then
stayed and helped Mrs. Steels to tidy up the working area

. Great quality work, above and beyond.

Callum R

e  The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one

e  Callum was fantastic at picking out similes and personification in a poem. He even did this without being asked to!

Caedmon
Worked independently on poetry tasks.

Cameron R

. Cameron wrote a totally fantastic newspaper article in English showing brilliant understanding of the story in the poem we have
been studying

. Pupils worked really hard in Maths and were completely focused throughout the lesson

Connor
e Showing support, attitude and respect, polite
e  Above and beyond (work)

Dara

e  Willing to help Mrs. Steels to prepare food for parents evening in KS2. Polite to others and worked really well in a team. Dara then
stayed and helped Mrs. Steels to tidy up the working area

. Great quality work, above and beyond.

David

. Pupils worked hard in Maths this week

e  Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

Dillon
e  Worked independently on newspaper articles
. Pupils completed some very challenging work on Pythagoras' Theorem.

Ella
Ella showed great teamwork and sportsmanship during basketball in P.E. and willingly switched teams when asked.



Euan O

. Euan worked fantastically well in Maths today, competing all of the extension work!

. Euan completed work in the English lesson which was fantastic. He was fully engaged in class and could identify the different
poetic devices in class.

George S
. George worked very well and showed good understanding of a difficult topic
. Pupils worked hard completing many tasks on decimals

Gianluca
Gianluca stayed on task while working independently and completed all the work set to a really high standard.

Harry
Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

Jack
e  Worked independently on newspaper articles
e  Jack worked hard with Mrs. Lambert.

James W
e  Worked independently on newspaper articles
e James worked hard with Mrs. Lambert.

Jordan

. Pupils worked hard in Maths this week

e  Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

Josh SS
Respectful to peers or adults, responsible

Joshua Carter

e  For doing well to ignore distractions and continuing on with his work

Worked independently on poetry tasks

Attitude and respect, above and beyond

Respectful to peers or adults, responsible

Joshua had an excellent P.E lesson today, he worked incredibly hard in the basketball matches. He was also incredibly honest,
supporting and sportsmanlike.

Joshua D

e  Worked independently on newspaper articles

e  Pupils completed some very challenging work on Pythagoras' Theorem

. Luke, Archie and Joshua independently built a Lego model together. They showed support to each other by taking turns and
checking information with each other. They showed excellent teamwork and communication skills.

Lewis K

e Not only did Lewis do a great job clearing up some dishes his peers left behind at lunch, he also cleaned the table and then
straightened all the chairs. All without being asked.

e  The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one.

Louis
Louis stepped in to help others in the class perform multiplication by mental methods rather than by other formal written methods.

Luke J

e  Luke worked hard during his literacy 1:1 session, at the end of the session he was able to recall the spelling rules we had been
working on and he also applied it to all work which he completed, including extension work

. Luke, Archie and Joshua independently built a Lego model together. They showed support to each other by taking turns and
checking information with each other. They showed excellent teamwork and communication skills.

e  The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one.

Oliver
. On task, showing support, respectful to peers or adults
. Pupils worked really hard in Maths and were completely focused throughout the lesson.

olli

e  Worked independently on newspaper articles

. Olli has been working extremely hard in Maths on Pythagoras and has been well focused.
. Pupils completed some very challenging work on Pythagoras' Theorem.

Oscar T

e  Pupils worked hard in Maths this week
. Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.



Owen
Owen had a very positive attitude to difficult work and showed support to others.

Patrick
Worked hard completing many tasks on decimals

Reuben
e  Reuben worked extremely well without his normal 1:1 and completed all of the work and the extension activities without
hesitation!

e  The whole class did brilliantly in the lesson when we were looking at a Japanese type of poem called a Haiku. They were all able
to remember what makes a poem a Haiku and to work together to create one.

Rhys
Showing support, polite, and on task.

Ricco
Ricco volunteered to help staff in the science room to untangle, sort and tidy equipment during his wet-break time

SamT
Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

Sid
Sid worked hard during science and even at times explained to me what was going on during the lesson.

Theo

e  For doing well to ignore distractions and continuing on with his work

e  Worked hard to attempt GCSE style fractions, multiplying mixed numbers with fractions

e  Theo was with a member of staff and showed politeness and respect towards staff by opening the door for them
o  Worked independently on poetry tasks.

Tom
e  For a very positive attitude to difficult work and showing support to others
e  Tom was extremely supportive and friendly to the four pupils on assessment, giving up his break to make them feel welcome

Tristan
Tristan worked hard during Science and even, at times, explained to me what was going on during the lesson.

Tyrese

Tyrese worked hard in Maths this week

Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

William K

e William had a very positive attitude to difficult work and showed support to others

e  Willing to help Mrs. Steels to prepare food for parents evening in KS2. Polite to others and worked really well in a team. William then
stayed and helped Mrs. Steels to tidy up the working area

e  Great quality of work, above and beyond.

Xavier

. Held doors open for staff in the corridor
Xavier was polite and held the door open for staff to the dining hall.

. Pupils went on a trip for PSHCE to Guildford. Their behaviour was superb and they showed respect to each other and to staff.
They followed instructions and politeness towards members of the public.

Zack

For doing well to ignore distractions and continuing on with his work

Worked hard to attempt GCSE style fractions, multiplying mixed numbers with fractions
Worked independently on poetry tasks.

Attitude and respect, above and beyond (work), stayed on task

Respectful to peers and adults, responsible

Showed me support by fixing some ICT for me!

-

The Winner | S

Zack

Well done to everyone!
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Spectrum Breaks is a new autistic family holiday centre which has just opened and is now taking
bookings for families looking for a holiday on the Isle of Wight.

This is a brief introduction to the project called Spectrum Breaksts history and its goals...

The Initial Idea

The idea began in 2010 when my wife and | made the decision to change our lives and setup a holiday centre
for families with autistic children. The inspiration came from our youngest son Thomas (now 18) who was
diagnosed at 3 with severe autism and epilepsy following brain surgery. Through Thomas and talking to others
we learned ways to create a lifestyle around autism and the many challenges it brings. Going on holiday was
one of the challenges, a time most people take to recharge batteries we found stressful and exhausting, so it
seemed logical that a holiday centre specifically setup for families with autistic children would be a worthwhile
venture, a holiday centre specifically designed just for them. In 2010 we started the journey to setup a centre
where families could relax and enjoy a time away as a family without the normal stress it can bring and at the
same time enjoy the company of other families where ideas and stories could be shared. We named the
project Spectrum Breaks as the term spectrum is used in the diagnoses of autism due to the wide behavioural
characteristics, and breaks because it is a primarily holiday centre.

The Backing
Before we purchased any property we took the idea to a number of leading specialists in the field of autism,

also to families with autistic children, the idea was very warmly received and many have volunteered time and
expertise to help. This included Dr Viv Hinchcliffe a leading specialist in setting up schools for special needs
children and Dr Elaine Hughes a Consultant Paediatric Neurologist at Kings College Hospital (London).

Funding the project

To purchase the property that would become the centre and fund the project we decided to sell our house in
Biggin Hill and use our life savings, this gave us a budget of £800k to purchase and develop a site while
avoiding any mortgage. We wanted to keep the whole project debt free so it would have stability and the
opportunity to expand from the income it achieved while allowing us the option to offer lower cost holidays
for families that would normally struggle to as we know bringing up an autistic child can be very expensive. |
have continued in my current profession as an IT Programme Manager to help keep the finances as positive as
possible.

Finding the right place

After researching most of the UK coast we eventually settled on the Isle of Wight as location of choice. The
island has many attractions for all the family and is blessed with many beautiful beaches which autistic
children love, but the island does not have the overwhelming crowds many other holiday destinations have,
crowds that autistic children find difficult to cope with. We were under no illusion that the project would be a
massive challenge and we would need as much help as we could get, and so we started to write letters. We
were fortunate to be contact by the BBC1 program ‘Escape to the country’ who loved the idea and wanted to
feature us in one of the programmes, and while they didn’t find the ideal property they certainly helped
confirm the Island as the right place and pushed the project into the public eye.

The Project Goal

The primary goal of the project is simple, to create a relaxing holiday experience for families with autistic
children whilst giving them opportunities to share ideas and experiences with other families. The project also
has a secondary goal, and with the help from Dr Viv Hinchcliffe we are looking to achieve the status of a Centre
of Excellence for Autism and create an ongoing programme of learning and change. This will also encompass
providing support for the local autistic community and the local special needs school s.




The Building

In November 2011 a property became available that was ideal but it came with issues. The property was the
Hartland Hotel in Shanklin Isle of Wight which was in receivership; comprising 20 bedrooms, a derelict
swimming pool, a gym and a large function room. While its physical layout was ideal the condition was very
poor with leaking roofs, leaking pool, rotten & broken windows, internal water damage, mould, and no water
or heating. The layout however was ideal and the price good, so we took the plunge and purchased the
property through auction, but this came with its own challenges. As the property was repossessed all the
services were switched off and we were not allowed a survey, in reality we were buying a plot of land with a
shell of a building and no guarantee on its working condition. In April 2012 we finally took full ownership, as
the property had no services and we had an autistic child we decided to take a short term mortgage on our
house while we made the property liveable before we moved over fully.

The Challenges and the Help

The first visit was planned and with Thomas being looked after by his Grandma at home we spent our first
weekend in the building, it was cold outside and there was no heating, there was also no water to drink, but
despite this we were in love with the property and we could see in our minds how it would one day be
transformed into the dream we wanted it to be. After looking at the boilers and water we thought it best to
get help, |1 told a friend of mine in British Gas what we were doing and he immediately volunteered to come
over with his colleague from Wales to help us switch on the heating and check the water. Their first visit was
to be one of many, for after close inspection they condemned the heating system as unsafe and found no
direct fed cold water, but just like us they also fell in love with the building and the project and before long had
organized a team of volunteer British Gas engineers to come over in July to put things right.

So for the first 4 months Elaine, Thomas, Grandma and | would travel over from work on Friday evening and
camp out in two of the hotel rooms with our son, with bottles of water and food, an electric heater, and a
bucket load of determination to keep us company. We would clean and clear as much as possible in two days
and then return back home Sunday evening ready to start work. Our son Thomas, despite being autistic, took
the challenge in his stride and seemed quite happy exploring this huge building with grandma while mum and
dad spent three weeks just sorting bed linen into the useable and the unmentionable.

In July 2012 the first team of British Gas volunteers arrived, the atmosphere was electric and the volunteers
were full of enthusiasm and amazement at the scale of the project. But within two weekends they had
converted the heating into a modern system with new boilers, tanks, and valves with the building divided into
zones controlled by individual thermostats which would eventually make up the livings spaces and common
areas. They also converted the cold water supplies into a direct fed system for every cold tap, ideal as we know
the autistic children drink bath water.

The volunteers who converted the heating and water system...

During 2012 the work continued, making the building water tight and creating a liveable space so we could
move over and sell our existing house to clear the mortgage and pay for the conversion. The British Gas
volunteers kept coming, two more teams came over to help, pulling down walls and clearing the building of
rubbish, and they really were fantastic...

Until in February 2013 we were ready to move in, our area was still not 100% ready so we spent another 3
months living in the old hotel area, but we had hot water, heating, a camp stove and a TV we were happy.



During 2013 the work continued, windows were repaired, ceilings replaced and tiled floors laid. In fact we had
a lucky find with the floor tiles, tucked away in an old out building we found 7500 terracotta white glazed tiles,
these now make up the lower ground hallways and corridors along with the office and arts and crafts room.
We also managed to get the swimming pool renovated and converted into a salt hydro pool which is ideal for
the autistic children. And more volunteers joined us later in 2013 from British Gas helping us to insulate the
building and renovate the outside.

Installing
loft and wall

Bri itish Gas ﬂ insulation

[

Additional to British Gas we had Panasonic offer to help, they have provided a number of tough laptops which
are ideal for the autistic children. And lastly we had IKEA join in by supplying us with two kitchens and a
number of really enthusiastic volunteers from the local Southampton IKEA branch come over and build over
220 flat pack pieces of furniture.

The Centre finally opened its doors on the 1% October 2016 and the second part of the adventure has now
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Thank you for taking time to read this.

Kindest regards
Colin & Elaine Pratt
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